# EATONVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES OF REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

**TIME:** 7:00 PM **DATE:** July 23, 2018

**PLACE:** Eatonville Community Center

#### CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Schaub called the meeting of the Eatonville Town Council to order at 7:00 p.m.

#### ROLL CALL

Town Clerk Kathy Linnemeyer called the roll. The following were:

Present: Councilmembers James Schrimpsher, Bill Dunn, Bob Walter, Bob Thomas and Jennie Hannah.

Also Present: Town Administrator Abby Gribi, Town Clerk Kathy Linnemeyer, and Police Officer Jason McGuire.

#### **OPENING CEREMONIES**

Mayor Schaub led the assembly in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

#### APPROVAL OF AGENDA/SET TIME RESTRICTIONS

Councilmember Schrimpsher moved approval with a three minute time restriction and was seconded by Councilmember Hannah. All were in favor.

#### COMMENTS FROM CITIZENS

Citizen Thomas Van Eaton asked if the Town has a drug testing policy for employees and if an employee would keep their job if they tested positive for marijuana.

Citizen Louise Van Eaton stated that she doesn't feel that any tax revenue received from the sale of marijuana would cover the costs. She stated that just because it is legal doesn't make it right and that medical patients who use marijuana already have access to get it outside of Eatonville if they want it.

#### CONSENT AGENDA

Α.	Minutes fro	om the July 9, 2018 Co	uncil Meeting
В.	Payroll	26240 to 26246	\$ 71,726.91
C	Claims	37468 to 37499	\$ 208 484 29

Councilmember Schrimpsher moved approval and was seconded by Councilmember Hannah. All were in favor.

### DEPARTMENT HEAD/COUNCIL COMMITTEE/BOARD/COMMISSION REPORT

- a. Police Report Police Officer, Jason McGuire reported that Officer Gill is now radar certified and that planning is in process for National Night Out.
- b. Public Works Administrator Abby Gribi informed Council that construction has started at Town Hall for the new ADA entrance, 130-150 kids performed community service around Town last Friday, the property owner of the Post Office building is having the sidewalk repairs done, construction will start again on July 3<sup>0th</sup> on the SR161 project with an August <sup>2nd</sup> completion date, the Town has purchased a shop truck to mount the salt spreader on and that the Comp Plan has been through the Puget Sound Regional Council and is expected to be fully adopted on Thursday.
- c. Public Safety Committee Councilmember Dunn announced that the Public Safety Committee met on July 10<sup>th</sup> and discussed missing handicap parking signs at the Visitor Center, updating the Eatonville Municipal Code to mirror the RCW in regards to handicap parking enforcement, increased signage at the Recycle Center to help reduce dumping, traffic revisions to the intersection of Mashell Avenue and Center Street to remove the 4-way stop and allowing the use of bicycles at the Skate Park on a temporary basis to determine if it would cause an increase in maintenance or injuries.

#### **RESOLUTION 2018-S**

A Resolution of the Town of Eatonville, Washington, authorizing the execution of a general services agreement with Washington State Patrol for Fire Safety Plan Review and Inspections.

Town Clerk Kathy Linnemeyer read the Resolution by title into the record.

Councilmember Dunn made a motion to approve Resolution 2018-S and was seconded by Councilmember Schrimpsher. All were in favor.

#### **RESOLUTION 2018-T**

A Resolution of the Town of Eatonville, Washington, awarding a small works construction contract to LeAir Climate Control, Inc. for the installation of heat pump and air handler removal and installation.

Town Clerk Kathy Linnemeyer read the Resolution by title into the record.

Councilmember Walter made a motion to approve Resolution 2018-T and was seconded by Councilmember Hannah. All were in favor.

#### COUNCIL MEMBER COMMENTS

Councilmember Thomas thanked Louise VanEaton for her input and announced that the Airport Committee will meet on Wednesday, July 25<sup>th</sup> after the Parks and Recreation Committee.

Councilmember Dunn stated that he will solicit input from the other Councilmembers at the next meeting on allowing bikes at the skate park.

Councilmember Schrimpsher	apologized for missing the last Council meeting and stated that	the
grass along the road on Ohop	Valley Extension Road needs to be mowed.	

## **ADJOURNMENT**

Councilmember Dunn moved to adjourn and was seconded by Councilmember Schrimpsher. All were in favor. Mayor Schaub adjourned the meeting at 7:31PM.

	Mike Schaub, Mayor	
ATTEST:		
Kathy Linnemeyer, Town Clerk		